
 

   

  
 

  
 

  

          

         

    

   

 

  

   
 

    

September 21, 2021 

Molly Dimick 
Environmental Engineer 
JR Simplot Co. 
P.O. Box 27 
Boise, ID 83707 

Re:  Ecology  concurrence to  postpone so il  vapor  extraction  treatment  of  stockpiled  EDB-
contaminated  soils until  the 20 22  warm sea son  

 Site Name: Warden City Water Supply Wells No. 4 and 5

 Site Address: 1900 Block W 1st St Warden, WA 98857

 Cleanup Site ID: 1618

 Facility/Site ID: 2802409

Dear Molly Dimick: 

Ecology  concurs  with  Simplot’s  request  to postpone the soil  vapor  extraction (SVE 
implementation) until  spring of  2022,  due to the end  of the warm  season  and  lower anticipated  
EDB  soil volatilization  rate during  the cold  season.  Please  provide Ecology  with  a written  plan  on 
how the  soil  stock  piles will be protected  from weather, wind, and  unauthorized acc ess until 
Site field  work  starts up  again  in  spring  2022.  

If you have  any questions, please  contact  me  at  (509) 329-3543  or  e-mail me at  
clof461@ecy.wa.gov.  

Best regards, 

Mats Christer Loftenius, L.G.  L.H.G. 
Site Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program, Eastern Region 

cc by email:  Rachel Roskelley, J.R.  Simplot Co.  

mailto:clof461@ecy.wa.gov
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Stacey Lamer, HDR Inc. 
Erich Zimmermann, HDR Inc.  

Amita Patel, HDR Inc. 
William Fees, Ecology WJF


